
 
 

 

 

 
September 6, 2018 
 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
Attention: CMS-9919-P 
P.O. Box 8016 
Baltimore, MD 21244-8016 
 
To Whom It May Concern:  
 
The following comments on the proposed risk adjustment methodology for 2018 (the NPRM), as published in the 
Federal Register on August 10, 2018, are submitted on behalf of the members of the National Association of 
Insurance Commissioners (NAIC), which represents the chief insurance regulators in the 50 states, the District of 
Columbia, and the 5 United States territories.  
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to provide states the flexibility to make such requests, starting with plan year 2020, and we urge that it be 
maintained.      
 
Thank you for this opportunity to comment.  As state regulators continue to monitor the effects of risk adjustment 
on market competition, premiums, and consumer choices, we will continue to provide comments.  We are available 
to discuss these or other issues as the NPRM is finalized. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
     
 
             
Julie Mix McPeak      Eric A. Cioppa 
NAIC President      NAIC President-Elect 
Commissioner       Superintendent 
Tennessee Department of      Maine Bureau of Insurance 
Commerce & Insurance 
 
 
 
 
Raymond G. Farmer      Gordon I. Ito 
NAIC Vice President      NAIC Secretary-Treasurer 
Director       Commissioner 
South Carolina Department of Insurance   Insurance Division 
        Hawaii Department of Commerce  

and Consumer Affairs 
 


